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April 10, 2019 

Phase 1: Basement Flooding Protection Program at 
O'Connor Drive and St. Clair Avenue East 

Contract: 18ECS-LU-04FP 
Phase 1 Start Date: April 22, 2019 
Phase 1 End Date: July 12, 2019 

*dates subject to change.

The City of Toronto is upgrading the sewer near the intersection of O'Connor Drive and St. Clair 
Avenue East to reduce surface and basement flooding in the area. The work will be performed in two
phases: Phase 1A (April 22 – April 30) and Phase 1B (May 1 – July 12).  

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION 
The community should experience dust, noise and traffic delays. Your patience is appreciated. 

Traffic Management:  Road users should expect delays and increased traffic on 
nearby main and local streets. Access for emergency vehicles will be maintained at 
all times.  
Please obey all construction traffic signs and barrels as placed (See Maps). 
Phase 1A (April 22 – April 30) 
• One lane of traffic in each direction north and south along O'Connor Drive through

the work area.
• No access to the west side of St. Clair Avenue East at the intersection.
• Residents will be able to enter and exit the Parkview Hills neighbourhood through

Sandra Road or Curity Avenue.
• Access to businesses at the intersection will be maintained.

Phase 1B (May 1 – July 12) 
• One lane of traffic in each direction on St. Clair Avenue East.

Pedestrians: Sidewalks will be kept open for pedestrian use. When work is taking 
place on the sidewalk, signage will be placed to provide information about which side 
of the road to use.  

Work Hours: Work will take place from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday to Friday, with 
work after hours and on weekends as required. 

TTC Service During Construction 
The 70C O'Connor route will be diverted via St. Columba Place and Glenwood 
Crescent. TTC will post alternate route details on bus stops. 
The 70A/B O'Connor, 91 Woodbine, and 93 Parkview Hills will be maintained. 
Travel times may be longer and some bus stops will be temporarily relocated to fit 
around construction. 
Please follow signage for bus route / stop information or visit ttc.ca 

You may receive more than one notice from the City of Toronto because there 
are many phases to this construction project in your area in 2019 and 2020. 
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MAP OF WORK ZONE 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about this work, please contact us and quote Contract 18ECS-LU-04FP 

Public Consultation Paul Martin, 416-392-6681 or bfppinquiries@toronto.ca

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (7 Days a week, 8 a.m. – 5 p.m., closed holidays)

General inquiries 311

Website For a more detailed construction notice, visit: 
toronto.ca/improvements/ward19.htm

Thank you for your patience.  Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait.

mailto:bfppinquiries@toronto.ca
https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/ward-19-beaches-east-york/
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